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Updates 

 

Strong-Arm Robbery *ARREST – On June 20, the suspect, identified as Makubani Sun 

REEL, who was sought in connection to the robbery that was reported to have occurred in 

the 1430 block of Jeffries Rd. in Woodbridge (22191) on June 16, was arrested.  

Arrested on June 20: 

Makubani Sun REEL, 44, of no fixed address  

Charged with robbery 

Court Date: Pending | Bond: Held WITHOUT Bond 

 

Strong-Arm Robbery *SUSPECT IDENTIFIED [Previously Released] – On June 19, officers identified 

one of the suspects involved in the robbery that was reported to have occurred in the 1430 block of 

Jeffries Rd. in Woodbridge (22191) on June 16. Attempts to locate the accused, identified as Makubani 

Sun REEL, have been unsuccessful. The investigation continues as officers seek to apprehend the 

accused and attempt to identify the other men involved in the robbery. 

 

Strong-Arm Robbery [Previously Released] – On June 16 at 5:49PM, officers responded to the 

14300 block of Jeffries Rd. in Woodbridge (22191) to investigate a robbery. The investigation revealed 

the victim, a 37-year-old man, was approached by a group of men who held him down while they 

took his cash app card. No injuries were reported, and no suspect descriptions were provided to the 

officers.   

 

-more- 

  

https://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/title18.2/chapter4/section18.2-58/
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Incidents  

 

Commercial Burglary – On June 19 at 11:10PM, officers responded to the Hess Manassas service plaza 

located at 8250 Sudley Rd. in Manassas (20109) to investigate a burglary. The investigation revealed an 

unknown woman was seen inside the business earlier that evening prompting the call to the police. There 

were no signs of forced entry and tobacco products were reported missing.  

Suspect Description: 

A short female, medium build, with shoulder-length brown hair 

Last seen wearing a green shirt and navy jeans 

 

-end- 

 

Anyone with information regarding the incidents listed in this report is asked to contact the  

Prince William County Police Department tipline at 703.792.7000 or submit a webtip to: 

pwcva.gov/policetip. 
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